
Good morning WHS Parents and Families, 
 
The importance of daily engagement in learning and the maintenance of learning routines 
cannot be overstated. While we cannot replicate the learning experiences students are afforded 
when learning in our schools, there is a large variety of resources that can keep them 
cognitively engaged. In response to the prolonged closure of our schools, our teachers will be 
providing suggested online learning opportunities for the students in each of their classes using 
their online platforms (ex: Google Classroom, Schoology, etc).  Teachers will be posting 
suggested assignments/opportunities every few days. At this time the assignments are not 
mandatory and will not be graded but we strongly encourage students to engage in this work.  
 
If your student is having difficulty accessing the online platform for a specific class, please email 
the teacher directly.  If you need assistance with iParent or iStudent, please contact Mrs. 
Indrisano at ​mindrisano@winthrop.k12.ma.us​.  Our Guidance Counselors are also available via 
email to respond to academic questions and/or concerns.  Please be sure to check both the 
district and high school’s website regularly for updates. 
 
Click here ​ for a list of all WHS teachers (including contact information), their courses, and the 
online learning platform that they are using to provide learning opportunities for their students. 
  
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.  Thank you. 
 
Matthew Crombie 
Principal 
Winthrop High School 
617 846 5505 
mcrombie@winthrop.k12.ma.us 
 
 


